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CUSTOMER SERVICE EXCELLENCE
On Thursday 1 December 2016, Alan Ingram from the
Department of Transport (DoT) presented a Certificate of
Appreciation to Erica Sykes Fitzroy Crossing Customer
Service Officer.

The Shire commenced DoT agency in May 2015 and since this
time Erica’s progress and development in her professional
knowledge, understanding and skill in dealing with DoT
matters has increased. Erica’s attention to detail is evident
in that she always ensures the paperwork is completed
correctly, all transactions are processed according to DoT
policy and if she is unsure of a procedure, she either
researches the query on the Licensing Manuals or contacts
Phone Support.

Erica is a young
indigenous woman
originally from
Queensland who has
been living in the
Kimberley for the past
18 years. Erica has
been an upstanding
member of the local
Fitzroy Community for
a number of years now
and is proudly setting
an example for the
young indigenous youth
of the area to look up
to and aspire to.

PUBLIC NOTICE
PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE

Yurabi Road, Fitzroy Crossing

Pursuant to s3.50 of the Local Government Act 1995 the
Shire of Derby/West Kimberley gives public notice that the
Low Level Crossing across the Fitzroy River between
Yurabi and Russ Roads will be permanently closed to all
vehicles exceeding 4 tonnes Gross Vehicle Mass.  This
includes all trucks, buses and cars towing caravans or
trailers.

A comprehensive engineering assessment is required to
confirm the structural condition of the Low Level Crossing.

Submissions regarding this road closure will be accepted
until 4:00pm 13 January 2017 and can be made to:

Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Derby/West Kimberley
PO Box 94
Derby WA 6728

STAFF MOVEMENTS
Departures
Kevin Gorman – Port Security Officer
Samara Reed – Parks and Gardens
Robyn Powell – Payroll
We wish you all the best for the future.
Arrivals
Michael Ryan – Trainee Environmental Health Field Support
Officer commenced in November.

Christmas Closure

Please be advised of the following closures:

 Derby and Fitzroy Crossing Administration offices,
Libraries and Depots will be closed from 23
December to 2 January 2017, opening on Tuesday
3 January 2017

 Youth Services – closed public holidays, open 28,
29 and 30 December from 10.00am

 Derby Memorial Pool – closed public holidays,
check our website for opening times.

Councillors and Staff wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy
New Year. Please take care and stay safe over the festive
season.
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